
I would like to express my extreme displeasure with the proposed gun transfer bill.  I have to ask 
just who this benefits?  If this bill is proposed to make Oregon safer then it is a total waste of our 
legislator's time and efforts.  Any bad person who wants a gun will either buy it from another bad 
person or steal it from some "registered gun owner".  The only thing this bill does is make a 
record of a firearm's serial number. 
If this bill is so great, then why are the Sheriffs departments and the counties of Oregon against 
it? 
  
Thank you for your attention on this misguided attempt to control Oregon citizens. 
  
  
  
SSG William H. Cronenwett, U.S. Army Ret. 
Terrebonne, OR 97760 


